REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club November 27, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Margaret Hubbard, Richard Downing, Jason Larrivee, Norma Barber, Dave Sabier, Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets:  Gil Lafreniere
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
The following items were added to the agenda:

7.3.1 Member concern:  need for hot water in washrooms

7.3.2 Solvent smell from neighbouring business

7.4.1 Using website bulletin board for seeking partnerships for games

Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Jan Anderson, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes   
2.1 Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, to adopt the minutes of October 22, 2008.  Carried. 
2.2 Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the minutes of the special meeting held November 3, 2008.  Carried.

3.0 Business arising from the minutes
4.0 Old Business
4.1 Parking lot south of Club
Dean Allen reported that he has met with the mall management on a couple of occasions.  They have told him that they will allow parking in this lot on evenings and on weekends, provided that our members do not violate such agreement by parking in this area at any other time.  Further, that we can use at any time the stalls that are adjacent to the building on the south side, and that they will designate as handicapped parking any of these stalls that we may wish to have designated as such.  He presented this information for our discussion and input.

The following points were raised:

· What reasonable accommodation would they be willing to make, considering the inconvenience that this would cause our members?  For example, would they be willing to modify the west entry (which is now an emergency exit only) to be a true entry door?  This might involve providing a key pad and a lock that works from the outside; perhaps replacing of the door; perhaps inserting a window in the door or widening the doorway.  Dave Sabier presented some ideas as to what he thought would be needed.
· What do our common area fees cover at present?  If use of the parking lot that had 

                    been common area previously is restricted, how would this impact our common area 

                    fees?   There would be electrical cost, snow-removal costs, etc. associated with this
                    restricted parking area, and presumably being absorbed by the new tenant.  Would 
                    there be a reduction in common area fees to reflect this?
· How can we be protected from losing rights to this parking, as we have been told 

      would happen if people violate the parking restrictions?  Concern was expressed 

      that, should someone other than a Club member park there, it may be assumed that it 

      was a Club member and we may be blamed.  Suggestions included requiring mall

      management to post clear signage indicating days and hours when this parking area is 

      private.  It was suggested that any violation of the parking restrictions should be 

      documented by mall management with license number of the offending vehicle, as well 

      as date and time.  Also, our Club members must be made fully aware of the times they 
      may park there, and the implications of parking there during restricted times.

-    What would happen to the agreement if there were a change of tenancy, and if a new 
      tenant wanted to restrict the parking even further?  We need written guarantees 
      outlining very specifically what our rights and obligations are

-     How can we keep our members informed about this matter in a timely manner?  

       Members are getting bits and pieces of information from Board members or from each 

       other, and speculation leads to rumours and possible misunderstandings.  It was 

       suggested that we could post updates on the website as information becomes known.
-     How can we protect ourselves in the best possible manner?  Mall management plans 

       to provide us with an agreement in writing.  It is important that our president have 

       input into this agreement, that when it is completed it be presented to the Board for 

       discussion, and that we seek a legal opinion regarding the wording, and any 

       implications the agreement might have both now and in future.
-     What is our legal position?  If we / our membership think at some point that the lease 

       agreement has been violated, and a desire were expressed to get out of the lease, do we 

       have legal grounds to do so without penalty?  Again, should this arise, we would need 
       legal advice.  A related issue would be whether in fact we could find an equivalent or 
       better arrangement elsewhere (in terms of cost, parking, etc).  Some members stated

       that this was an issue which had been explored previously with little success.  
· What do we think would be adequate in terms of designated handicapped parking?  It was decided initially to request two, with one immediately on either side of the south door.
· What can we do about parking during tournaments?  It was suggested that the parking space north of John’s is at present not in use.  Dean Allen volunteered to speak with the management of John’s to see if we could arrange to use this parking during tournaments in exchange for promoting his restaurant to players at the tournament.

5.0 New Business
       5. 1  Rescinding of motion (5.1  Oct 22) – following withdrawal of offer
       It was reported that the there has been an indication that the member may not wish to withdraw

       her offer after all.  Therefore, discussion of this item was deferred 
5.2  Proper use of bidding boxes
        Dean Allen presented concerns expressed by Club member Marlene O’Connell, which she

        asked him to take to the Board.   Specifically, the major concern was the use of the Stop card,

        and that she had noted some players seemed to be unaware of the need to wait following an

        opposing player’s use of the card to show a jump bid.  She felt that players needed to be 

        educated to this fact.  Jan Anderson has posted on the bulletin board a summary of the 

        regulations involving bidding boxes.  Here are the ACBL regulations as relates to Stop card:
         Players should protect their rights and the opponent's by announcing, prior to making any subsequent bid that skips 
         one or more levels of bidding.  Place the stop card so that LHO sees it (the skip bidder is responsible for gaining 
         LHO's attention). The skip bid is made. The stop card is replaced in the bidding box.

         NOTE: If a player forgets to replace the stop card there is no penalty. It is each player's responsibility to maintain 
         appropriate tempo including after a skip bid. 
        If the stop card is placed on the table and a skip bid is not made, the director may judge that the bid card was played 

        inadvertently or not. If the judgment is that the card was played after a "slip of the mind" therefore with intent, then 
        the situation is a Law 16   (Unauthorized Information) situation, not an insufficient bid - assuming that the player
        does not want to make (or did make) a purposeful correction under Law 25 B.2. An example of this situation is;

        1H –  2D - (after the stop card is displayed) 2S.
         This statement of ACBL regulations does not contain specifics regarding wait time, but  

       according to Jan, it is expected that LHO will pause before bidding (generally around 10 

       seconds, although people often wait less).  When asked if this wait was expected even after a
       skip to game, she said yes, prior to putting down the pass card, a wait is the protocol. Some
       players are not fully aware of this, or they may simply not think of it at the time, as not that
       many players do employ the Stop card.
       Jan said that if a Stop card is used, and LHO opponent does not pause, and if this seems 

       problematic for the Stop card user, he/she should politely call the director, explain the situation, 

       and then the director can explain the infraction to LHO and decide if there is need for further

       action.  As with all perceived bidding or playing problems at the table, it is important for the 

       director to be the one to resolve the issue, to help avoid any unnecessary negative interaction 

       between players and to help maintain a positive and pleasant playing environment. 
       5.3  Recognition for volunteerism       

Marg Hubbard and Jan Anderson wanted to acknowledge and to thank Mavis Orpen for taking it upon herself to take home all of the bidding boxes and cleaning them.  Volunteerism like hers is very much appreciated.  It was suggested that we could, and should, acknowledge those Club members who step up and volunteer for a variety of things.  This acknowledgement could be made at a venue like the AGM.  Publishing a name online  recognizing them as “member of the month” is another good idea.
5.4 Christmas party plans

We discussed time, format, and charity potential.  The following motions were then presented:

Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Jason Larrivee, that we hold our annual Christmas party on Thursday, December 18th, and that it have a potluck format.  Further, that the Club would provide beverages in the form of coffee, tea, and wine.  That cocktails would be at 5:30, dinner at 6:00, and the game at 7:30.  Also that regular game fees be charged.  Carried.
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Richard Downing, that we hold a 50/50 at the party, and that the Club’s share will go to the Food Bank.  Carried.

Norma Barber volunteered to look after the 50/50
Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Norma Barber, that an amount equal to the game fees generated at the Christmas party be evenly divided between two charities, the Leader Post Christmas Cheer Fund and local Salvation Army branch.  Carried.

Marg Hubbard will be asked to make a poster for the party.
5.5 Saturday Eight-Is-Enough game

Jan Anderson suggested that, because of the favorable response we have had to our once-a-month game, we might consider extending this to twice a month.  The Board was very favorable to the idea.  Jan will look at how best to word this for purpose of sanction (whether twice a month, every second Saturday, or some similar wording).  Once she has done this, she will apply for sanction, and we can implement in the new year.
6.0 President’s Report: 

Dean Allen had nothing else to report
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance
 -Norma Barber presented  a profit & loss YTD Comparison for October, balance sheet for October, profit & loss budget vs actual June through October, as well as table count information. She noted that we had a plus balance at the end of October, due to approximately $1500 from the tournament.  Generally, however, our expenses are exceeding our income in each month.  This is likely partly a reflection of increase in directors’ fees.  Norma noted that we have an approximate bank balance of just over $20000.  She suggested that we invest a portion of that, to make it income-generating.  A question was asked as to expenditures that might be coming up.  Dave Sabier suggested that we need to be replacing chairs.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Jan Anderson, that Norma be allowed to invest $12000 for a 4 year period.  Carried.

        Norma circulated a Retention of Records motion, to be discussed at the next regular Board 

        meeting.
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations  
         Margaret Hubbard was unable to remain for this portion of the meeting.  Prior to leaving, she 
         said she would look after posters, etc, with relation to the Christmas party.

         She also asked for, and received, permission to include in her emails acknowledgement for 

         players who, for their volunteerism, deserve to be recognized as “Member of the Month”

         7.3 Club Operations  
         Dave Sabier said he was still investigating the purchase of appropriate chairs to replace some 

         of our existing chairs, which are not in good shape.  Some ideas for possible places to look

         for a good deal were suggested to him.  

         Dave wished to acknowledge the donation of $28 from Sherril Brooks, for the purchase of a

         pencil sharpener.
         Dave indicated that the door closer on the outside door needed replacing.  Motion by Dave

         Sabier, seconded by Richard Downing, that Dave be allowed to spend up to $100 on the entry

         door closer.  Carried.

7.3.1 Member concern:  Need for hot water in the bathroom.
Ilsa Krukoff shared concerns of several Club members, who felt it was important from a health perspective to have hot water in the bathroom.  Previously, the Board had discussed the issue of inadequate supply of hot water being provided from our existing hot water heater.  If hot water was used in the bathrooms, the water in the kitchen area would be cold, and visa versa.  This was a particular concern, especially for tournaments.  An interim solution was sought by cutting off hot water to the bathrooms and providing hand sanitizers instead.  Members who approached the Board felt that this was inadequate, and that the hand sanitizers were not always filled.  Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Jan Anderson, that Dave Sabier be authorized to spend up to $500 to put a second hot water heater in to provide hot water to the bathrooms.  Carried.
7.3.2 Solvent smell from neighbouring business
Dave Sabier pointed out that sometimes there is an overpowering solvent smell in the Club, coming from the neighbouring florist shop.  He suggested we need to ask mall management to require installation of a fume hood in the florist shop.  If this is not done, it would then be an Occupational Health and Safety issue.

7.4 Game Management 
             7.4.1  Using website bulletin board for seeking partnerships for games.   
             This suggestion was made by a Club member, who thought this might be a way for 
              people to connect with a partner to play on any given day.  Jason Larrivee will check

              into whether this is a viable plan.

7.5  Strategic Planning

 Richard Downing reported that the group has brainstormed a number of ideas, some of which are quite expensive but would be ways to move us into a more technological age.  Suggestions included:
· Acquiring a Duplimate machine, which makes hands and hand records

· Posting hand records on the website

· Checking again into the Bridgemate wireless scoring system (discussed at a previous Board meeting)

· Developing a mission statement

· Trying to establish more Master / Non-Life Master games

· Consider again the 7:00 start time
· Advertise for new players, with a program to begin in the New Year

· Establish a bar

· Update our computer and printer for the new technology 
8   Club Management 
-Jan Anderson said that we need to check the website to be sure that information is up-to-date.  It was brought to her attention that some game information was incorrect, and she has now had that corrected.  She suggested that we might check into other things on the site to be sure that they are up-to-date.
-Jan said that she took the initiative to ask Dick Anderson to purchase two new Law books and bring them from the U.S.   She felt these were needed, and she hopes to be reimbursed from the Club.

-Jan indicated that there will be a game on Boxing Day afternoon, but she has been asked by Gladys Foster whether there is a game in the evening.  Gladys will be advised to check with Friday players to see if there is interest in having that game and, if not, there will be no evening game held on Boxing Day.
9   Tournament Chair 
No report
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:    Thursday, January 29th , 2008
Dean Allen will call a special meeting prior to that to review any agreement regarding the parking lot issue.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25
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